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St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Newsletter 

Monday 26th February 2024 
Term 1 Week 5 

P.O. Box 2027 
Ballarat East VIC 3354 

Phone: 5331 6311 
Fax: 5331 8337 

 

Email: principal@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au   

 

 

Term 1 (9 weeks) 
Mon 29th Jan – Thu 28th Mar 

 

Monday 26th February 
School photo day 

 

Tuesday 27th February 
9.30am Open Day 

 

Wednesday 28th February 
3.30-5.15pm Getting to 

know your child as a 
learner meetings 

 

Friday 1st March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 6PB 

 

Wednesday 6th March 
9.30am Open Day 

 

Friday 8th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5CC 

 

Friday 15th March 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4GH 

 

Friday 22nd March 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

3JV 
 

1.45pm-3.15pm 
Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun 

 

7pm Mix and Mingle 
at The North Star 

 

Wednesday 27th March 
9.30am & 6pm Open Day 

 

Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 15th Apr – Fri 28th Jun 

 

Monday 15th April 
Student Free Day 

 

Friday 26th April 
Student Free Day 

 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 15th Jul – Fri 20th Sep 

 

Mon 15th July 
Student Free Day 

 

Tuesday 16th July 
Student Free Day 

 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 7th Oct – Fri 20th Dec 

 

Monday 4th November 
Student Free Day 

 
 
 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

Dear families, 
 

How is your Lent going? I am willing to admit that mine got off to a rocky start but after a 
few re-starts I am back on track and feeling positive about the weeks ahead. 
 

In the Catholic Church Lent is a sacred time leading up to Easter. The season of Lent runs for 
forty days and culminates in Holy week when we recall the final events in the life of Jesus. 
During Lent we are asked to observe the three practices of abstinence, prayer and 
almsgiving. Through abstinence we are challenged to refrain from doing something that we 
usually enjoy and to focus that energy on reflection. Through prayer we are provided with 
the opportunity to grow closer to our God and through almsgiving we are challenged to 
think of others less fortunate than ourselves. Now you can understand why I got off to a 
rocky start! 
 

In the classrooms the teachers are talking with the children about how we can all grow 
closer to God in many different ways. Lent is our time of reflection and preparation. Let’s all 
make the most of Lent so that we can truly celebrate the wonders of the Resurrection on 
Easter Sunday, just a few weeks away. 
 
 
 

God bless, 
 

 
 

Mark Hogbin 
 
School Photos 
We had our annual school photos taken today with MSP 
Photography. The ordering process was a little different this year 
with all orders taken online. Thanks to all our great families for 
supporting our school photo day. We look forward to seeing the 
end product on delivery day. 
 
Foundation Enrolments 2025 
Enrolments for 2025 Foundation for current families  
Enrolment for 2025 Foundation students is now open.  Enrolment closes 
Thursday 23 May 2024.  The application process for 2025 Foundation (Prep) 
Enrolments for current St Francis Xavier families in one step:  
Complete your enrolment by filling out the “City of Ballarat Expression of 
Interest for Enrolment” form by following the link below or using the QR 
Code.  https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/ 
You will be able to nominate St Francis Xavier as your first preference and nominate the 
child you are enrolling is a sibling. 

https://dobcel.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/enrolments-application-form/
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New Families to St Francis Xavier are also required to complete the “City of Ballarat Expression of Interest for 
Enrolment” online and attend an Open Day Tour by booking at https://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/enrol/open-
days/ 
Please note:  You are not required to complete a hard copy Enrolment Form.  If you have any questions please contact 
the school office. 
  

School Pick and Drop Off Times 
Please note that our school is open from 8.15am each morning and classes cease for the day at 3.15pm. We 
understand that traffic can be extremely busy at these times so we ask all drivers to be mindful of pedestrians. The 
children are great at obeying the traffic safety rules and we want to support them in their learning and keep everyone 
safe always. 
 

Use of Phones and Smart Watches at school 
A reminder to all families that mobile phones and smart watches must be handed to the classroom teachers for safe 
keeping at the start of each school day. In the interests of safety and privacy, children are not permitted to have smart 
watches and mobile phones with them during school hours. 
 
Planning for our future pathways - Ballarat City Council’s Footpath Construction Strategy Survey  
If you are interested in adding your voice to those who have already requested a footpath/bike path along Fortune 
Street in the past, you might like to complete the City of Ballarat’s Footpath Construction Strategy Survey  
https://mysay.ballarat.vic.gov.au/footpath-strategy/survey and/or contribute to an interactive map 
https://mysay.ballarat.vic.gov.au/footpath-strategy 
The City of Ballarat is developing a Footpath Construction Strategy to prioritise new footpaths within the municipality. 
The aim of the Strategy is to ensure that Ballarat’s footpath construction budget is spent in alignment with the 
community’s needs and aspirations for footpath use.  The Strategy will focus on the construction of new footpaths as 
well as sealing existing unsealed footpaths across the municipality. 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday February 25, 2024       Second Sunday of Lent (Year B) 
  

Gospel: Mark 9:2-10    Six days later Jesus took with him Peter, James, and John, and led them up a high mountain, 
where they were alone. As they looked on, a change came over Jesus, and his clothes became shining white—whiter 
than anyone in the world could wash them. Then the three disciples saw Elijah and Moses talking with Jesus. Peter 
spoke up and said to Jesus, “Teacher, how good it is that we are here! We will make three tents, one for you, one for 
Moses, and one for Elijah.” He and the others were so frightened that he did not know what to say. 
  

Then a cloud appeared and covered them with its shadow, and a voice came from the cloud, “This is my own dear 
Son—listen to him!” They took a quick look around but did not see anyone else; only Jesus was with them. 
  

As they came down the mountain, Jesus ordered them, “Don't tell anyone what you have seen, until the Son of Man 
has risen from death.” They obeyed his order, but among themselves they started discussing the matter, “What does 
this ‘rising from death’ mean?” (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation) 
 

Gospel reflection: On the mountain the disciples saw Jesus’ true loving self shining like the rays of the sun. If we listen 
to Jesus and spend time with God in our hearts, we too can let our true light shine brightly -for example, we could be 
kinder to other people, or extra helpful. In the period of Lent, we spend extra time praying and we think about how 
we can help other people, and in this way let our true light shine out from inside us. 
 

Our Challenge: God asks us to be kind and generous to others and treat them as we would like to 
be treated. What will you do to try and live more as God wants? Could you bring a coin for your 
CARITAS box to help someone less fortunate than you? 
 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 

  
 

      

https://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/enrol/open-days/
https://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/enrol/open-days/
https://mysay.ballarat.vic.gov.au/footpath-strategy/survey
https://mysay.ballarat.vic.gov.au/footpath-strategy
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Curriculum News 
 

What a great turnout for our first session of Getting to know your child as a Learner. Thank you to all those who could 
make it. It happens again this week on Wednesday 
night.  
 
Getting to know your child as a learner Wednesday 
28th Feb 2024 
Getting to know children as learners is a crucial aspect of 
their educational journey, and building strong 
relationships is the foundation for understanding their 
unique learning styles, interests, and challenges. As 
teachers, we value the partnership between school and 
home to create a supportive and enriching environment 
for your child. Any insights you can share about your child's interests, strengths, and areas where they may need 
additional support will greatly contribute to our efforts in fostering their academic and personal growth. 
 
Our classroom teachers are looking forward to this opportunity. If you haven't already signed up, please do so. The 
process to sign up is through your PAM account. These meetings provide seven minutes of dedicated one-on-one time 
for parents/carers and teachers to meet. 
 

NAPLAN 2024 is not far away for our Year 3 and Year 5 students. Please put 
these dates into your calendar. NAPLAN 2024 for SFX children will be from 
13th March - 25th March. Over the next couple of weeks the 
classroom teachers will be providing the children with practice sessions so 
they are very familiar with the layout and expectations of what they will 
need to do on the scheduled test days. If you are aware that your child 
 will not be at school during this time please let your teacher know ASAP.       

 

 
 

Enjoy your week, 

 
Jane Clark, Deputy Principal / Learning Enhancement   
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You may have seen a new report from the Grattan Institute that shows a third of Australian children can’t read 
proficiently. Grattan Institute Education Program Director and report lead author, Dr Jordana Hunter, said Australian 
education has failed these children. “In the typical Australian school classroom of 24 students, eight can’t read well,” 
she said. “It’s a preventable tragedy – the reason most of those students can’t read well enough is that we aren’t 
teaching them well enough.” 

The Reading Guarantee: How to give every child the best chance of success, surmises that the cost to Australia is $40 
billion to support those today’s poor readers throughout their lifetimes. Students who struggle with reading are more 
likely to fall behind their classmates, become disruptive, and drop 
out of school. They are more likely to end up unemployed or in 
poorly paid jobs. A key cause of Australia’s reading problem is 
decades of disagreement about how to teach reading. But the 
evidence is now clear. 

According to the Grattan Institute, the ‘whole-language’ approach – 
which became popular in the 1970s and is based on the idea that 
learning to read is an easy, natural, unconscious process – does not 
work for all students. “Its remnants should be banished from 
Australian schools. Instead, all schools should use the ‘structured 
literacy’ approach right through school, which includes a focus on 
phonics in the early years,” the Grattan Institute said. 

It said students should learn to sound out the letters of each word, and teachers should read aloud rich literature to 
their class. Once students have mastered decoding new words, they still need explicit teaching to build up their 
background knowledge and vocabulary, so they can comprehend what they read – the ultimate goal of reading. 

If schools don’t take this approach, the Grattan Institute said, disadvantaged students will be left even further behind 
their advantaged peers, who tend to have richer learning opportunities outside of school. 

The Grattan report calls on all Australian state and territory governments, and Catholic and independent school sector 
leaders, to commit to a six-step ‘Reading Guarantee’: 

1. Pledge that at least 90 per cent of Australian students will become proficient readers. 
2. Give principals and teachers specific guidelines on how to teach reading in line with the evidence on what 

works best. 
3. Provide schools with the high-quality curriculum materials and assessments that teachers need to teach 

reading well. 
4. Require schools to do universal screening of students’ reading skills and help struggling students to catch-up. 
5. Ensure teachers have the knowledge and skills they need, through extra training, and by appointing Literacy 

Instructional Specialists in schools. 
Mandate a nationally consistent Year 1 Phonics Screening Check, and regularly review schools’ and principals’ 
performance on teaching their students to read. 

Here at St Francis Xavier PS, through our Structured Literacy Project, we are striving to live out Dr Hunter’s call to 
action that “Australia needs a reading revolution”. Teachers are urged by experts in the field to “transform the way 
we teach reading in school, so that every Australian child gets their best chance in life”. 

Have a great week! 
 
 
 
 
   

Emma Egan, Literacy Leader   
 

https://grattan.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/02/The-Reading-Guarantee-Grattan-Institute-Report.pdf
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Wellbeing News 
  

 

We’re about to dive into the enchanting world of human connection and why those tiny, yet 
profound moments matter more than we often realise. Get ready to explore an article that 
delves deep into the realm of relationships, aptly titled “Love Bridges: Why Micro-Moments of 
Connection Matter.” 
 
Sending cheers your way, 

 
 

Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader   

 
 
This article was first published at Essential Kids by Maggie Dent.  
 

Love Bridges: Why Micro-Moments of Connection Matter 

 

 
 
Most parents would never question that they love their children wholeheartedly - even when their little darling has 
drawn a lipstick picture on the wall, won’t eat their vegies or sleep in their own bed, or thumps their brother. Even 
though we might get annoyed, we still love them absolutely. 
 
However, children don’t always feel our love because ‘love’ is a difficult concept for children and even teens to 
grasp. In a way, children see love as connection - where they sense that you not only see them, but that you feel 
them invisibly and strongly. 
 
Many people talk about having quality time with their children and, while that is a good thing, it might only come 
around once a week - or once a month in our busy society. 
 
I am more inclined to recommend micro-moments of loving connectedness or building ‘love bridges’ which happen 
often, rather than just focusing on quality time created by an adult at a time convenient to them. 
 
Children live in the present moment and when we come and join them, even briefly, in that amazing place it makes 
their hearts sing. When we can come to them and share in their childlike view of the world, children know we love 
them. 
 
Many parents who have to work tell me how they struggle with feeling guilty that they are unable to spend a lot of 
time with their children. The same goes for those who work away from home like FIFOs (fly-in-fly-out workers) in our 
mining towns and those in the military services. 
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There are many ways, some really tiny, that build a heart connection. 
I was blessed to spend hours of my childhood in the ute driving around the farm with my dad as a captive audience 
for my endless chatter and questioning about everything. No wonder he struggled with his hearing as he got older, 
however I knew I was loved. 
 
The concept of meeting children with a specific intention to nurture connection through how we interact with them 
comes from Canadian developmental psychologist Dr Gordon Neufeld’s work, especially his book, Hold On to Your 
Kids. 

 
Neufeld believes so much of the way we live our lives today creates experiences of separation for our young 
children, rather than experiences that connect and bond us with our children, which he calls bridges. It is a different 
way of explaining ‘attachment’ or the innate need of every child to feel strongly bonded to a significant caring adult. 
 
When this occurs repeatedly, children’s trust in us is broken and the relationship will be weakened. I have renamed 
Neufeld’s bridges “love bridges” - which build stronger heart connections with our children to ensure they feel safe 
and secure within their families. 
 
If you can keep in mind that, when you are dealing with challenging behaviour in your child, your priority is to work 
at the relationship first and the behaviour second; this will ensure that you will be on the right track to use discipline 
in a way that benefits everyone. And when children feel connected they are less likely to need to act out to gain 
power or attention. 
 

So how can you build love bridges with your children? 
 Wink at children, make funny faces, give them high fives or thumbs up - non-verbal messages of connection. 
 Parents can give small symbols to hold onto in their absence like kisses in the child’s hands. 
 Create a unique bedtime ritual… “I love you more than…”. 
 Send them rainbows when you are away. 
 Create a small jar of captured kisses. 
 Create an imaginary giant protector/guardian angel to watch over your child. 
 Have a picture of you with your child in a locket or plastic sleeve they can keep in their bag. 
 Record readable stories or bedtime rituals on smartphones if you’re away. 
 Take small bites out of their toast or a bite out of their sandwich. 
 Leave notes or funny pictures in their lunchbox or on the bathroom mirror. 
 Create moments of lightness and laughter often. 
 Hide special messages around the house when you go away. 
 Spontaneously join them in drawing or colouring in. 
 Join them on the couch randomly to watch their favourite show. 
 Engage in spontaneous hugs, cuddles and tickles. 

 
Children who feel loved through a strong heart connection will feel safer and more secure in their world - even after 
they have been disciplined or sanctioned for breaking boundaries or being mean and unkind. They will also be 
calmer and this allows them to behave better and learn better.  
The more micro-moments of connection we add in our homes, the happier everyone will be. So step over the pile of 
washing, ignore the unanswered emails and go build some love bridges with your kids - it is never too late! 
 
As an adolescent told me once: “I would prefer it if my parents opened their hearts more than their wallets.”  
 

 
_________________________________________________________ 
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EXCITING NEW FREE RESOURCE! 

 
Because parenting doesn't come with instructions, SchoolTV is a wellbeing resource implemented at our school to 
help support you in the challenges of modern-day parenting relating to youth mental health and wellbeing. 
Parenting is a learning journey and SchoolTV supports families by providing credible information from trusted 
sources with practical strategies to help alleviate some of the challenges being faced by young people today. Watch 
video interviews with leading wellbeing specialists and browse a library of resources. Each topic is accompanied by 
factsheets, podcasts, books, articles, apps and other videos. 
 
This award-winning resource helps families build relationships, foster connections, enable understanding and break 
down barriers to navigate a pathway towards better mental health and wellbeing for young people. It will assist you 
in starting those conversations on topics that can sometimes be awkward or difficult to tackle. Parents and 
caregivers are the greatest influence on a young person's life and SchoolTV focuses on empowering confident 
parenting. 
 
Each week in the newsletter we will highlight an area you may like to explore further. Click on the link to discover 
SchoolTV today! SchoolTV 

Christine Meneely, School Counsellor    
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  Sport/Physical Education News 
 
 

Sovereign & Eureka Swimming Meet 
We will be proudly represented at this Friday's District Swimming Event at Eureka Pool by Milla A, Mila S, Olivia K, 
Morgan M, Lachlan P, Braxton B, Hugh F, Mitch K, Haddie M, Amelia S, Olivia F & Levi C. We wish these students all 
the best and look forward to hearing how they all swim. 
 
Midlands District Primary Schools Swimming Sports - 9 yrs & Under 25m Encouragement Meet *CHANGE OF DATE 
Please note that due to operational issues at the Ballarat Aquatic & Lifestyle Centre, organisers have had to change 
the date of this Meet to Thursday 14th March. All times for the Meet remain the same. The closing date for entries 
will now be Monday March 4. Please see PAM notification for more details. For those that have indicated YES, could 
you please let me know which particular events your child would like to compete in.  
 
Yr3 - 6 Athletics Day 
Perfect Ballarat conditions greeted us last Friday at Llanberris for our Yr 3-6 Athletics Day. From sprinting to long 
jumping, all of the students showcased their athleticism and sportspersonship in every event. A huge thank you and 
well done to all of the students for the way they participated and got into the spirit of the day, to the teachers for 
their enthusiasm and assistance and to all of the families and friends that came along to cheer and support the 
students and make the day a great success. 
I have been busy collating all of the scores and will post the results in next week's newsletter. 
 
Kilometre Club 
All students are invited to join our Kilometre Club which will continue this Wednesday. The Kilometre Club will be 
conducted every Wednesday morning, during the first break. Students and teachers meet outside the gym on the 
top oval for an 11:05am start. The Kilometre Club will consist of a continuous 20 minute walk, jog or run around a 
250m loop. 

https://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/
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Teachers and Students who wish to participate are reminded to bring their runners and a drink bottle each 
Wednesday. 

We look forward to seeing lots of students there. 

2024 Sport Dates 
Please see below a list of the dates we currently have for various sporting events for Term 1. 

Term 1: 
 Week 5 - Friday Mar 1st - District Swimming @ Eureka Outdoor Pool (nominated students 

from Yr 4, 5 & 6) 

 Week 6 - Friday Mar 8th - Regional Swimming @ Horsham (qualifiers from District swimming) 

 Week 7 - Thursday Mar 14th* (please note change of date) - Midlands District Primary 

Schools Swimming Sports - 9 yrs & Under 25m Encouragement Meet 

 Week 8 - Friday Mar 22nd - Interschool Sport ALL Yr 5/6 v STM/ST AL @SFX*TBC 
 
 
 
Have a wonderful week everyone. 
 

 
 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator   
 

Community News 
 
 

 

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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P&F News  
 
 

 

 

 

 

Mix and Mingle Night: Lock in your babysitters Friday the 22nd of March at The North Star starting at 7pm. Tickets 
are $25 which includes finger food, music and entry into the door prize. 
Tickets will be available on the Flexischools this week so keep an eye out. Always a great night out and a chance to 
meet our teachers and other parents at the school.  
  
Easter raffle donations: A reminder that we're organising an Easter Egg Raffle. But to make this event a cracking 
success, we're kindly asking for your egg-cellent donations! 
Whether you're able to spare a few chocolate eggs, Easter treats, or even some festive goodies, every donation 
makes a huge difference! Simply drop off your donations at the school office during regular hours. 
  
Easter Egg Raffle Tickets: Hop into the Easter spirit with St. Francis Xavier Primary School's egg-citing raffle! 
Grab your tickets via the QR code or the link below. 

 

Fundraising Raffle to Support St Francis Xavier 
Ballarat East 
rafflelink.com.au 
 

  
  
Tuition Raffle Tickets: Unlock the chance to save big on school fees! 
Enter the 2024 SFX Tuition Raffle for a shot at winning $1500 off your fees! 
Grab your tickets at the links below. 

 

Fundraising Raffle to Support St Francis Xavier 
Primary School 
rafflelink.com.au 
 

  
  
Colour Run: Did you hear the exciting news? We are hosting 
a Colour Explosion School Run 4 Fun with @Australian 

Fundraising!  FRIDAY March 22nd.   Our fundraiser is 
NOW open. Make sure you keep an eye out for your child's 
sponsorship booklet in their diary to get started.   Here's to a 

colourful 2024 ! There are many wonderful  
 

prizes students can earn through their individual 
fundraising.   If your child makes a profile before Wednesday 

they WIN a Monty scented pencil . 
  
  

https://rafflelink.com.au/villa-easter-raffle
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa-easter-raffle
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa-easter-raffle
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2024fees
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2024fees
https://rafflelink.com.au/villa2024fees
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Zooper Doopers for sale at second break on Mondays. 
50 cents each.  

 
 

Volunteer helpers needed: 
If you are able to assist, please go to https://signup.com/go/CEdCHSb 

or scan the code below with your smartphone camera.  Thank you. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

The cut off for orders is 10am on Thursday. 
If you are a new parent, please make sure to download the Flexi Schools app to ensure you can 

access and manage your child's lunch preferences. 
 
 

 

https://links.signup.com/?ref=R3MAAD4qwcMv3kW5JtloQzzjJZ7mTvxaAQAAAAFgYbkuy0XgxlIbsoPc1oJpkZNW4hkDUGNkxaK4EXtPqQi7orcgz2AmEvTmEeJq0ZxyWbGKpNzOmSNBQ8phnOvbY064N8S2N5wI4QLUSL7utprqKoMtiDHKxH8oimQkedmO8cCq5sZMseUB2r7JtFj8tkdG6-1CYo3WsGU_47Pw1pNtjAGH_8k82MFPVCAKgFQsVdLI0ozY7XN5mx8vNoGQBgW8agB_AajREEb8FvIi

